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Please do not remove the state inspection law.  It may not eliminate all unsafe 
vehicles on the road, but it certainly keeps a lot of them off the road.  How many 
Mainers are driving a beater, especially during our winter weather.  With the price of 
either a new or used vehicle, people are keeping a car a lot longer. Yes, repairs are 
expensive, but that is one of the costs of owning one.  One of the reasons to eliminate 
it mentioned was that garages have to find something wrong in order to compensate 
for the paltry $12.50 inspection fee.  If these practices are that common, perhaps the 
State needs to clamp down on the dishonest garages and mechanics.  The other 
answer is to raise the price of the inspection.  Thank you for your time.    Marilyn 
Wallace, Alfred


